NCSX Highlights- Week ending January 16th, 2004


1.  
The NCSX project has received a shipment of compacted copper conductor typical in size and composition that will be used to manufacture the modular coils.  This conductor with its nylon serve measures 0.350 in. x 0.391 in.  The conductor will be used for VPI and winding trials in preparation for the manufacturing of the production coils.

2. Additional winding trials will begin shortly using the “Inch Worm” casting (photo #1).  This activity will be used to further develop, winding techniques, tooling and measurement devices.  It will allow the winding team to gain valuable winding experience as well as a better understanding on the handling of the compacted copper conductor.
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Photo #1  “Inch Worm Casting”

3. Work continues on the fabrication of the autoclave vacuum oven that will be used for epoxy impregnating the Modular coils.  Photo #2 shows the ports being added to the lower dome, while photo #3 shows the upper flange is being welded to the main chamber.  In photo #4, the upper dome of the chamber has been placed on PPPL’s 22 ft. horizontal lathe in preparation for machining.

4. Fabrication has also begun on the Modular coil Turning Stations as well as the winding clamps that will be used to hold the copper rope conductor in place during winding.

5. Preparations are under way to fabricate additional epoxy impregnated samples of the copper rope conductor.  These specimens will then be tested to verify the mechanical and thermal properties of the impregnated conductor.
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                    Photo #2 Lower Dome                                           Photo #2 Main Chamber
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Photo #3 Upper Dome on Sellers Lathe

